St. John the Baptist Catholic Church

Father Peter M. Jaramillo, S.S.A, Pastor Corpus Christi Sunday - June 14, 2020

Weekly Collection June 7, 2020

Envelopes:	\$ 6,679
Maintenance:	\$ 890
Peter Pence:	\$ 110
Father's Day:	\$ 30
Ascension:	\$ 20
Candles:	\$ 51
Easter:	\$ 25
Priest Retirement	\$ 10



Corpus Christi Sunday Prayer

Jesus, Body and Blood, we are grateful for the gift of your life and the way it strengthens us to live ours. Teach us to draw on the gift of your Body and Blood for energy, renewal, strength and grace. May we never take the gift of your presence for granted.

Amen

Mass and Confirmations on the Feast of St. John the Baptist

Norman Scott and Gary Penegar will receive the sacrament of Confirmation on the feast day of our patron saint, St. John the Baptist.

This Confirmation Mass will be at 6 p.m. on June 24, in a service by Father Peter Jaramillo. A reception will follow.

In the Sacrament of Confirmation, the baptized person is "sealed with the gift of the Holy Spirit" and is strengthened for service to the Body of Christ, according to the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops.

The day of this holy event is fitting. The Holy Spirit descended

on Jesus on the occasion of His baptism by John the Baptist.

St. John's continues to offer Holy Mass every week at 8 a.m. Thursdays and 9 a.m. Sundays.

For Mass attendance on these days, registration is no longer needed. However, a mask is required and you are asked to maintain physical distancing.

The next time you visit the church, please take a look at the progress on our stained glass windows. Your generous donations to maintain our church have allowed us to clean these beautiful windows and replace the outer Plexi-glass.



Catholic Charities Family Support Centers provide sack lunches for the hungry three days each week for the Food Kitchen - the same organization supported monthly by St. John the Baptist.

Volunteers are needed for those additional days. Help make the sack lunches, distribute food into cars, stock shelves or assist at the front desk. Everyone wears a mask and gloves.

Pantries are open from 9 a.m. to noon or 1:30 p.m. on Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays.

For information, contact Cari Olberding at (913) 433-2104 or colberding@catholiccharities.org. Thank you for helping to feed the hungry.



2020 Croatian Festival Update



With great sadness, we announce the cancellation of the 2020 Croatian Festival. It is morally responsible to take this precaution for the health and safety of volunteers and festival-goers.

Last year's festival raised more

than \$60,000. These funds are used to deliver Mass and Catholic liturgy activities.

Your festival committee will share information on church fundraising plans in an upcoming mailing.



June 14 is Flag Day. Proudly display your American Flag.